Chelan County Fire District #9 Auxiliary

21494 Lake Wenatchee Highway Leavenworth, WA 988236
509-763-3034

Minutes

July 7, 2010

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by president, Bob Love at 7:00pm with 21 members present.

MINUTES:  JoAnn motioned to approve and Karen seconded and the motion was carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  No change from last month.  The balance is: $2375.53.  No new bills were presented.  JoAnn motioned to approve and was seconded by Ev and the motion was carried.

OLD BUSINESS:  Blue address signs can be purchased through the fire department.  Parkside may have blank forms.

In accordance with our by-laws, we do not donate money to individual causes.  We raise money exclusively for the fire department.
The group Ok’d the purchase of food and chips.  Jimi will check and see if she has the check off form for licenses, etc., on her computer.

Yard Sale – Jo sent around sign up sheets.  She thought individuals should sign up to be in charge of particular “tables”.  She will check with Martha about writing thank-you notes.  Jo also read the policy sheet to the group.  They are as follows:

No early sales to the public on set-up days!  No buying choosing, shopping by members on Saturday or Sunday mornings in front of shoppers!

Diffuse complaints.  Concerns regarding observations/complaints from the public will be discussed at a regular Auxiliary meeting following the yard sale. “ We are learning as we go. We try to improve each year and value input from the community.”

Please wear Auxiliary ID or shirts to identify you as official members of the Auxiliary.

Non-member helpers should wear stick-on name badges.

Post Waste Management refusal list on 2 sides of the dumpster up Friday’s arrival.

Please, No Clean Up efforts until 2pm Sunday!!  
FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER: Del McClain passed away yesterday.  He was one of the first firefighters in our district and his wife was involved in the Auxiliary.  

Jerry ordered the dumpster.  Pepper will make signs.  More signs will be posted on storage units.   Mike and Becky will put up signage.  Kathy G. will handle the cardboard to be disposed of.  Jimi & George will put banners on fire signs.  Lisa will do the indoor signs.  Jacque will take left over clothes to her charity.  Lois and Kathy G. will be in charge of the merchandise hold area.  
Auxiliary members were asked to bring extra plastic bags from home.  There was some discussion about purchasing bags from Costo or Cash & Carry.  Coffee is needed if someone is making a Costco run.  Purchasing tarps was discussed.  

Karen will be in charge of table lay out.  Sharon needs 2 long tables for baked goods.  Margaret will look back in her books to determine how much change Sharon will need.  

Margaret and Marlene will help Ev in the clothing room.  Lisa will be an alternate.  Ev will check with Rod about a good time to set up the racks in the clothing room.  She will notify members when the presale set up day will be.  Ev and Jerry will check on the wheels on the carts and come up with some plywood to make a bottom shelf on the racks.  Jerry would also like someone else to learn how to set up the racks.  

Pepper and Jo will check on the set up buckets.  They will check with Barb S. about using their canopies again for the holding area.  Ev will make more signs for the holding area.  Bob has tax donations receipts and sold signs.  They will be copied on bright paper.  Sharon proposed a new coffee pot be purchased.  Ev has a 32 cup pot that she will gladly donate.  Karen moved to purchase a 60 cup pot.  Jan seconded and the motion was carried.  Pepper will check at restaurant supply and Jan will look in Wenatchee.
Set up on Friday will be at 8am.  Maybe the saw horses could be set up early.

Rod will be asked to check with the Parks Dept. about parking on State Park property for the sale.  

JoAnn shared that there are still a lot of packaged stuffed animals upstairs.  What should be done with them?  May ideas were passed around. 
Karen moved to adjourn the meeting.  JoAnn seconded the meeting was adjourned at 7:40pm.

The next meeting is Wednesday, August 3 at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted by secretary, Kathy Kelly 

